Mardon, Sarah (Licensing)

From:
Sent: 12 December 2017 13:35

To: Mardon, Sarah (Licensing)
Subject: Re: Contact us - Licensing

Good Afternoon!
Thank you for this.
My address is

21 Church Street
Yaxley

PEF3LH

Kind Regards
Lynne T

On 12 Dec 2017, at 12:02, Mardon, Sarah (Licensing) <Sarah.Mardon@huntingdonshire.eov.uk> wrote:

Hello Ms Terrell

Further to my email below, I can confirm the hearing is now scheduled for Fri 12.01.2018 @
10am

The report and agenda will be sent to you shortly, although I have just realised your address
doesn't appear on your original email.

Please could you provide your address as a matter of urgency.
Many Thanks

Sarah Mardon

Licensing Officer
Huntingdonshire District Council
Pathfinder House

St. Mary's Street

Huntingdon

PE29 3TN

Tel: 01480 387075

From: Mardon, Sarah (Licensi=* "

Sen
To:
Subject: FW: Contact us - Licensing

Dear Ms Terrell

Thank you for your email. I confirm you representation is considered as relevant under the
terms on the Licensing Act 2003. Too allow your representation to be considered please
could you provide you address.

Once the consultation period has ended on the 14.12.2017, the application will be heard the
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Licensing Sub - Committee. You will be invited to attend or to send a representative on your
behalf. You will be notified in due course once the arrangements have been made.

The applicant and their legal advisors are entitled to see you representation in full, including
your name and contact details.

If you have any questions or queries, please get in touch.
Kind regards

Sarah Mardon

Licensing Officer
Huntingdonshire District Council
Pathfinder House

St. Mary's Street

Huntingdon

PE29 3TN

Tel: 01480 387075

From: Huntingdonshire District Council [mailto:mail@huntingdonshire.gov.uk]
Sent: 28 November 2017 12:43

To: Licensing

Subject: Contact us - Licensing

Received : 2017/11/28 12:43:26
Form : Contact us

Submission ID : 213842

User IP : 151.231.175.121

related service : Licensing
department responsible : Licensing
planning team : blank

name : Lynne Terrell
email address :
confirm email :
telephone : 07768351227
details :

To whom it may concern
Subject:

Registered objection to a Premises Licence for the Field at the back of the Three Horseshoes
Public House, Main Street, Yaxley, PE7 3LD - Prevention of Crime and Disorder I object to
the Premises Licence for the field being granted on the grounds of the need to prevent crime
and disorder. The location is surrounded by dwelling properties and whilst the current
arrangements are tolerated, any further hours are unacceptable.

The events such as the fireworks displays held have been disastrous for the residents of Main
Street. For example, this year’s display saw cars belonging to the customers of the event
parked all over the roads and footpaths causing obstructions to those both on foot or in
vehicles, and in some cases blocking in residents. This is a repeated annual problem, in fact
this year the local bus was unable to pass along Main Street and at least one of the buses was
20 minutes getting through the mayhem which had a considerable knock on effect to the rest
of the route.

The disregard for the residents and their properties are ignored by both the premises licence
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holder [PLH] and designated premises supervisor [DPS].

Also the noise and anti-social behaviour appears to be ignored and is unacceptable. For the
clderly residents that currently reside in the village this must also be very frightening to have
that volume of people descend on them.

My understanding is that The Three Horseshoes has already declined in relation to public
order and I am told that the Police have been contacted and called to the premises on several
occasions this year. Also reports of broken glass outside the pub have become a regular
occurrence!

Perhaps a freedom of information [FOI] Act request to Cambridge Police will reveal and
highlight the points above.

- Public Safety

The safety of the public appears to be ignored, as I have previously stated, public disorder
has been witnessed outside the pub and the road is blocked when they hold such events as
Fireworks night and the Yaxley festival. On both of these events Main Street was blocked by
vehicles of the attending the events, again causing disruption to the local bus service. Had the
Fire Service or Ambulance Service required getting through it would not have been Very easy
or in some places impossible.

I would also be interested to know if any of these events have been scrutinised and approved
by the Safety Advisory Group [SAG].

- Prevention of Public Nuisance

Please refer to comments in both sections above. Any further events or extension in licencing
hours / conditions will lead to a further public nuisance problem.

Protection of Children From Harm

The premises is currently suitable for children in its present format and has a nice outside
play area, The Three Horseshoes is and always has been a “Village Pub’ what is being
proposed would change both the feel of the property, which currently is a friendly local pub
and eatery as well as a community hub and increase the crime and disorder attracting
clientele of a different nature. Lack of public safety for those in the pub and the rest of the
community will lead to a lack of protection of harm to children.

Another major concern is the drainage dyke at the bottom of the field which is not fenced off
and could lead to children falling in especially when it is dark and the area is poorly lit.

contact reason : blank
contact preference : blank
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